
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 22, 2011 
 
 
Mark Tucker 

Gallagher Benefit Services of California 

Insurance Services 

45 E. River Park Place West, Suite 408 

Fresno, CA 93720 
 
RE: Source of Average Wholesale Price (“AWP”) Pricing Data Changing to Medi-Span® for County 
of Tulare and County of Fresno 
 
Dear Mark: 
 
As you may be aware, First Data Bank has elected to discontinue publishing Average Wholesale Prices 
(“AWP”) effective as of September 26, 2011.  Walgreens Health Initiatives (“WHI”) utilized First DataBank 
(“FDB”) as its source for AWP prescription drug pricing.  Catalyst Rx, as the parent company of WHI has 
decided to utilize Medi-Span as an appropriate substitute for AWP pricing data.  Medi-Span is a widely 
recognized publisher of AWP pricing data; in fact, Catalyst Rx has utilized Medi-Span as its primary 
source of AWP pricing data for more than 17 years.   Accordingly, effective September 24, 2011, WHI will 
utilize Medi-Span as the pricing source for Average Wholesale Prices.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve you and please feel free to contact your account representative in 
the event you have any questions regarding this notice.  
 
Sincerely, 

      
Patrycja Drozdek 
 
 
cc:  Brittany Harlan, Michele Mills 
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